




























1

Boulware, Christine (CI-StPaul)

From: Bruce Nelson <brucenelson84@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 8:57 PM

To: Boulware, Christine (CI-StPaul)

Subject: 485 Dayton Avenue second floor porch project

Attachments: 485 Dayton supplemental photos.pdf

Christine, 

 

Thank you for your time this morning to assist me with the plans on my second floor porch restoration.  Based 

on our conversation this morning you recommended that I add photos of the second floor porch door and 

suspected areas where we might find "ghost" markings of prior railings.  As you review the 

attached document you will see that you are indeed correct, there are ghost markings on both the east and west 

sides of the porch structure.  After closer examination and reviewing the the railing/ballast rate layout on the 

first floor porch (just below) I am fairly convinced that an identical railing/balustrade system was in place on 

the second floor.  I'm also fairly positive that the second floor porch door is original to the building as I can see 

no evidence, through viewing the brickwork, that this door was cut in at a later time.  Also the door height is 

quite unusual but upon viewing it with the interior closet, the door matches all the original door heights on the 

interior of my home also leading me to believe that it is an original feature. 

 

Looking at the original plot map you gave me circa 1925, it appears that originally my house was designed with 

a very small partial porch in front of the house and no porches in the rear of the house.  At some time after 

1925, obviously two levels of porches were added to both the front and rear of my property.  Although the low 

railings on the first floor porch are allowed to remain even though they do not meet current code height, I'm not 

sure 26 inch high railing/balustrades would meet such safety requirements since I estimate the distance to the 

ground to be at least 12 feet. 

 

My phone number is listed below, is there a convenient time where you and I may talk via telephone to discuss 

how to package this project up for the April 2 deadline? 

 

Once again, thank you for your time and help! 

 

--  

Bruce Nelson 

Nova Restaurant Group 

6400 Flying Cloud Drive, Suite 215 

Eden Prairie, MN 55344 

Office 952.942.1089 

Mobile 651.470.7067 

Fax 952.942.1093 

brucenelson84@gmail.com 

 

www.hazellewoodgrill.com 

www.tavern4and5.com 

www.chesterskb.com 

www.pescarafresh.com 

         



 

Interior Door, note Casing match Closet Height                Exterior Photo of Door       



 

East side Outline of wide railing Aprox. 26” from Deck West Side Hole Filled aprox 26” from Deck 



 

 

Wider view of west side patch from original railing Close-up of the east side where sandstone eroded around original railing 



 

 

Lower-level balustrades close-up 

 

 



 

First floor porch-Westside approximately 26 inches high.  First floor porch Eastside approximately 26 inches high 
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